MINUTES OF A MEETING OF KINVER PARISH COUNCIL HELD ON WEDNESDAY 8TH OCTOBER 2020 VIA ZOOM
PRESENT:
Councillors JK Hall (Chairman), Mrs C Allen, H Williams, G Sisley, P Wooddisse, D Light, IG Sadler, E Simons, BR Edwards, S Anderson, T Talbot-Webb, Mrs S Harris 
102/20.  
To receive and note apologies for absence

Councillor Miss V Webb (Vice-Chairman) sent her apologies as she is unable to attend due to a prior commitment. Councillors Mrs E Lord and M Smith were not in attendance.
103/20.  
To record members Declarations of Councillors’ Interest.

There were no declarations of interest recorded.

104/20.

To receive for confirmation and adoption, the Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held in 2nd September 2020 (copy attached).

The Minutes of the above meetings, having been circulated in advance of the current meeting, were approved and signed as a true record of the proceedings at that meeting.

105/20.
Public Participation – 15 minutes for members of the Parish to raise matters with members of the Council

There were no members of the public present.

106/20.
Police to address the Council on relevant matters and any relevant matter relating to ASB in the village and outstanding police matters of concern. 

The Police are not allowed to attend zoom meetings but submitted a report of recent incidents.  This has been challenged by the Council staff as many items reported to the Police have not entered on the list. The Clerk will write to the Chief Constable with our concerns and information relating to the incidents and ask for him to look into this further and come back to us.  In the meantime, we will keep a record of incidents that we are informed of.
107/20.
To discuss the request for a footpath Correspondence Comber Ridge

The Clerk circulated with the agenda papers correspondence from a deed holder requesting that a pathway is installed at Comber Ridge for easier access.
The members were informed by a long-standing Councillor that this had been brought to the Council on several occasions in the past and to date the Council has tried to accommodate the requests of the family to improve the area.  
The Clerk reminded members that the Council had taken the following action: -
The entrance to that part of Comber Ridge has been improved by reducing the gradient of the slope and the area has the grass kept very short to enable people to work (as on most parts of Comber Ridge the graves are accessed over the grassed areas) .  The intention of this area was to keep the area as meadow land with a small area kept short for access to the grave, this year we have cut the grass further back and now the area is like a lawn, in keeping with the rest of Comber Ridge.  This was an area of concern of the family previously.

The tree screens have been cut back to open the area up and a spare bench has been installed right by the grave to enable those walking to the grave somewhere to rest.
In the past we have analysed other access points to this area of Comber Ridge, such as an access of the verge on Sandy Lane straight to the area, but due to land level differences this would have involved steps to gain access.  To install a ramp for disability access would have involved the ramp starting in the road to give the correct gradient and permsiion of the owner of the verge to gain access.  

The Parish Council has improved the access to the area, as best that it can, but the nature of the whole site is it is a natural hillside burial ground.
Members agreed that the Clerk write to the deed holder and explain that at this time there are no projected plans to put any further paths in Comber Ridge, and that we are happy to meet with them at Comber Ridge to discuss this decision.

On a vote this was agreed.

108/20.
To discuss Flooding within the Parish Boundary

It was agreed that this topic will be discussed within the confines of the Neighbourhood Plan. 
Councillor Mrs V Wilson asked members to contact her with areas of concern with flooding in the Parish.  She previously asked members to inform her of areas of concern within the Parish and this has been submitted to the County Council’s cabinet member dealing with this a Councillor  David Williams.  Councillor Mrs V Wilson, is also using part of her cabinet fund to investigate the Stewpony flooding.
There is a flooding officer at SCC that will deal with flooding from other areas such as the river and they have contingency plans.  They will possibly come out and discuss the subject further with the Council if required.

Councillor Mrs V Wilson asked for a comprehensive list of the areas that flood and she will send this to the Flooding Officer that may help to investigate it further. The Clerk and Administration Assistant to compile the list with members’ input.

109/20.
To discuss using the CA Newssheet again for updating the Community with Parish Council News

The next CA Newssheet is due to have articles for the next magazine by the 20th October, to be printed in November.  It was agreed to put a press release in for the Neighbourhood Plan.

110/20.
To discuss the Corona virus review and update

It was agreed that Councillor B Edwards will contact the relevant officer at the District Council in touch with Councillor S Anderson to discuss the current procedures in place, and report back to the next Council.
111/20.
To discuss what the Local contingency planning is for the area

It was agreed that Councillor B Edwards will contact the relevant officer at the District Council in touch with Councillor S Anderson to discuss the current procedures in place, and report back to the next Council.

112/20.
To receive an update on charging points in the Parish

The Clerk reported that the District Council Solicitors are preparing a licence for the Parish Council to allow the points to be installed on the car park.  The grant can then be applied for.  The Clerk is getting quotes for changing the markings of the bays and signage as the District Council do not offer this service. Members asked before the licence is finalised that the location for the charging points is distributed to all members.
113/20.
To discuss having a Parish Council representative on the FKoS Group

Councillor S Anderson reported he had contacted the group to ask for further information relating to the bridge project, in discussions it had been suggested that a representative from the Council joins the group to enable better communication.  It was agreed that Councillor P Wooddisse represents the Council.
Councillor B Edwards reported that the District Council had granted permission for the bridge to be erected on their land, but would not take any responsibility for the maintenance etc.

114/20.
To receive the minutes and any recommendations from the following Committee meetings:-

Planning and Development Committee 

30th September 2020 
· The planning recommendations under item 5 be accepted.

The above recommendations were agreed.

Leisure and Amenities Committee

9th September 2020

The following recommendations was made to the Council that:

· the Parish Council work with Kinver Eco Collective and have 2 representatives on this group from the Parish Council.

· the Parish Council strive to work towards a plastic free Kinver working with Kinver Eco Collective.

· the Clerk write to the County Council to discuss the idea of amending the bus route with them. 

The above recommendations were agreed.

Finance Committee




16th September 2020

·  the accounts as set as Appendix 1 to these minutes be accepted.
· Wild Flower seeds are purchased at a cost of £70.00, this to be funded from the grants budget head 54/3.

· from the budget head 54/3 is allocated £1800.00 (the net amount of the total above) for the 25% balance of the grant applied for to fund the EV charging points on the Berkley Car Park.  The final location to be agreed with the Parish, contractor and the District Council.

· the £5000 requested to be ear marked for agreed future expenditure for the Neighbourhood Plan, if it is required after the grant sum of £10,000 has been spent. This to be allocated from the underspend from 2019/20, which is held in the West Bromwich Building Society Account.  

The above recommendations were agreed.

115/20.   
County / District Councillors to address the Council on any matters relevant to the Parish 

Councillor Mrs V Wilson reported that the works to clearing the pavement on the A458 will take place in early November. Members thanked her for helping to get this resolved and Councillor G Sisley for progressing this matter further.
Councillor B Edwards reported that:-

·  The infection rate is rising in South Staffordshire area, one of the main areas that has increased, is Wombourne.  The District are looking at testing the high rate areas, and there is a testing centre set up at Codsall and possibly there will be one at Wombourne.  All tests have to be booked in before arrival.

· The Community Hub has started to be built and with the majority of staff still working from home, this is not having too much impact on the work force.

· The budget process has started, and meetings will be scheduled shortly to discuss in detail with members.

· The number of households that have taken up the Green Waste service has exceeded expectations.

· The land on Hillboro Rise is not owned by SSDC but the Housing Association, plans have been received for removal of the garages and building new bungalows.

· The District came Highly Commended in the in the National Municipal Awards for 2019-20.

116/20.
To receive a report of the Chairman of his activities on behalf of the Council

Due to the current situation there are no additional meetings etc to attend and he is working with the Clerk to ensure we look after the best interests of the people of Kinver.
117/20.
To receive and note the report from the Clerk including Burial Ground Superintendents report. 

To discuss request for NT to adopt verge on Compton Road - This matter was referred to the next Leisure and Amenities Committee meeting.
Insurance update - The insurers have agreed to pay out for the damage that was undertaken early September with 2 pieces of equipment being ripped out of the ground. Total cost is £2200, this was noted.
Car Cruising at the rock Houses – This has been reported to the Police, members asked that the Clerk raise concerns over this with the Chief Constable when she writes to him on other matters.
Committee representations – It was agreed to add Councillor M Smith to the Planning and Leisure and Amenities Committee and Councillor Mrs S Harris to the Leisure and Amenities Committee

Superintendents Report - During the past month there has been 1 Headstone installed and 
2 Ashes interments.
118/20.
Reports from Members sitting on Outside Bodies for the Parish Council. 

Councillor Mrs S Harris reported an update on the Kinver Eco-Collective Groups activities. The main focus of the Group at this time is to set up a park and stride scheme, encouraging parents to park at the KSCA and walk up to the schools.  It was agreed to have this as an agenda item for the next meeting and Councillor Mrs S Harris will investigate getting permission for access through the Exchange Public House carpark to make the route safer to walk to Kinver High and Brindley Heath Schools. They are also working gaining plastic free.

Councillor Mrs C Allen reported an update as to the activities of the Neighbourhood Plan Steering Group, the detailed notes from the meetings will be attached to the Planning and Development Committee meeting minutes.  This to be a standing agenda item for the group to report an update to all members.
She also reported that the Youth Café is hoping to re-open in January with reduced numbers of 15 children maximum per session on a Monday and Tuesday evenings. The SCYVS service has been helping / advising on the best way to reopen the service.

119/20.
To receive the accounts for payment since the last meeting. 

The accounts for payment are set out as appendix 1 to these minutes. These were agreed and noted.
120/20.
Items for future Meetings

To be with the Clerk by 26th October 2020
Update on NPlan

Park and Stride
121/20.
Dates of Next Meetings –

Full Parish Council meeting 



2nd November 2020

Leisure and Amenities Committee


11th November 2020

Finance and General Purposes Committee 

18th November 2020

Planning and Development Committee 


28th October 2020

Appendix 1 to the minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on the 7TH October 2020

	Gross
	Organisation
	Details

	£6.50
	Barclays Bank
	Bank Charges

	£496.80
	Marmax
	Memorial Bench

	£478.80
	J R K Computer Supplies
	Huddle Cams

	£64.81
	Utility Warehouse
	Office gas and electricity

	£51.81
	Utility Warehouse
	High Street Toilets

	£39.42
	J R K Computer Supplies
	Litter pickers

	£45.54
	J R K Computer Supplies
	Ink Cartridges

	£335.94
	J R K Computer Supplies
	Replacement screen

	£124.00
	K.S.C.A
	Room Hire

	£720.00
	South Staffordshire Council
	Legal Fees

	£150.00
	Petty Cash
	Feb - August

	£61.85
	Power Equipment Services
	Parts for strimmer

	£149.12
	Power Equipment Services
	Repairs to strimmer

	£55.00
	South Staffordshire Council
	Rates for Comber Ridge

	£109.00
	South Staffordshire Council
	Rates for toilets

	£223.20
	Rospa - Play Safety Ltd
	Annual Inspection

	£58.97
	Screwfix
	Supplies

	£6.58
	Screwfix
	Supplies

	£17.17
	Screwfix
	Supplies

	£67.96
	Screwfix
	Supplies

	£690.00
	Smiths Of Derby
	3 year support fro Village Clock

	£56.00
	Swinford Insurance
	Temporary van insurance

	£60.00
	Swops Ltd
	Fuel

	£80.00
	Swops Ltd
	Fuel

	£10.38
	Utility Warehouse
	Comber Ridge Toilets

	£52.43
	Utility Warehouse
	Office High Street

	£14.36
	Utility Warehouse
	High Street Toilets

	£13.98
	Utility Warehouse
	Garage Electricity

	£687.49
	Staffordshire County Council
	Van lease x 2 months

	£12.43
	Viking Direct
	Stationary

	£25.51
	Viking Direct
	Stationary

	£96.44
	Viking Direct
	Face masks / wifi booster

	£23.59
	Viking Direct
	Stationary

	£14.39
	Zoom
	Monthly subscription

	£72.99
	Eastern Shires Purchasing Organisation
	Cleaning materials

	£5,634.19
	Salaries
	September

	£25.00
	S.P.C.A.
	Training

	 
	 
	 

	£20,351.04
	 
	 


	Accepted date
	Gross
	Organisation
	Details

	26/08/20
	£414.00
	Nigel Penn
	Bench Donation

	01/09/20
	-£945.00
	Wombourne Funeral Directors
	Refund as paid invoices twice

	22/09/20
	£2,092.00
	Aviva
	Insurance pay out for Play area

	30/09/20
	£360.00
	Aviva
	Insurance pay out for Play area

	26/08/20
	£1,313.00
	Wombourne Funeral Directors
	Burial Fees

	30/09/20
	£77.00
	Davis Memorials
	Burial Fess

	26/08/20
	£49.50
	Sheriffhales Parish Mag
	Donation for soil

	28/09/20
	£72,354.50
	South Staffordshire Council
	Precept

	28/09/20
	£1,000.00
	Police
	Police office rent

	15/09/20
	£50.00
	Toilet Income
	Toilets

	 
	£76,765.00
	 
	 


Kinver Parish Council
Page 7 of 9
7/10/2020

